
 

 

 

Monday 20 July 2020 

 

Dear Parent / Carer, 

 

I am writing with regards to the curriculum your son/daughter will be undertaking as they move 

from Year 9 into Year 10 in the forthcoming academic year. 

 

We had originally intended for your son/daughter to drop either History or Geography, in order to 

undertake two creative options, or have the option to maintain both subjects in place of one of their 

options. However, we have since reviewed our curriculum in response to the current situation and 

are now able for your son/daughter to maintain both History and Geography as well as undertaking 

their two creative options. 

 

While it is never ideal to make changes at this point in the year, I hope you can appreciate the 

unique situation the school finds itself in because of recent events. However, rest assured that any 

curriculum decisions taken are designed to provide the very best curriculum offer and to maximise 

the potential outcomes for your son/daughter.  

 

If you have any concerns, please contact myself or Mr Farrar in school using the following email 

Curriculum@penkethhigh.org. This will enable us to access any responses over the Summer break.  

 

Thanks for your continued support. 

 

Yours Sincerely, 

A McMillan 

Mr A. McMillan 

Vice Principal 
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